Vol. II

September 18, 1931

No. 1

"To the faculty and administration of Texas Christian University: The student body wishes to extend you a most cordial welcome to the annual freshman prom to be held on our campus, Tuesday, Sept. 22. Your presence will add to the success of this social event, and we trust that you will consider it to your advantage to be in attendance."

Signed: Alf Roark, President, Student Body.

Prof. W. C. Smith taught sociology at the University of Missouri this summer and spent Aug. 28-29 at the Institute for Social Research in the University of Chicago. Prof. Baker did city welfare work in New Mexico.

Dean Leftwich wishes to inform faculty members that if they have any yard work around their homes to please let his office hear about it, in order that working students may be assigned.

Prof. Hutton wishes to announce that the meeting of the University Religious Fellowship Forum will be Sunday night at 7 o'clock, and that it will be in the nature of a Founders' Day program, with brief addresses by Dean Hall, Van Zandt Jarvis, and R. H. Foster.

Prof. Whitman motored to Buffalo, N. Y., this summer, where he attended a meeting of the American Chemical Society. Prof. Hogan did summer school work here at the university. Prof. Moreman did likewise.

Prof. and Mrs. Scott were the proud recipients of a baby girl this summer, Mary Gayle Scott by name. Prof. Alexander spent his "vacation" with the Scott Expedition from Princeton, in the Dakotas. Prof. Winton and his wife toured through the Rocky Mountains, picking up fossils and seeing the sights. Prof. Ridings spent the summer in West Texas prospecting for new students. Prof. Chambers did likewise in South Texas, while Prof. Ballard lectured for students in Fort Worth; and Prof. Elliott in East Texas.

Prof. Guelick states that public school teachers are making a great demand for theoretical training in the music department. Mrs. Cahoon spent prt of the summer in Chicago. Prof. Sammis believes that the bank is going to be better than ever this year.

Prof. Gaines struck some 25 or 30 freshmen with awe last Monday, when he gave them a high frequency electrical demonstration. He reports an increase in his department also.

Miss Major visited New England and New York City during the number, while Miss Bryson went west as gar as Santa Me, N. M. Miss Rebecca Smith studied in Chicago and gossiped in Kentucky, she states. Prof. Clubb taught at Leland Stanford during the vacation period.

#######